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If
you love photography, you might have wondered if you can make a
living from it. You might have dreamed of traveling the world,
capturing beautiful moments, and sharing your work with others. You
might have imagined yourself as a professional photographer. But
how
do you get there? How do you turn your passion into a profession?
How
do you learn the skills, choose the equipment, and build the income
that will allow you to live your dream?

That’s
what this book will show you. In this book, you will discover how
to
become a professional photographer from scratch. You will learn how
to understand photography techniques, choose cameras, and build
income as a photographer. This book will teach you the fundamentals
of photography, such as exposure, focus, composition, color, and
light.

This
book is not just a theoretical textbook. It is a practical handbook
that will give you real-world examples, exercises, and assignments
that will help you improve your photography skills and grow your
photography business. It is a book that will challenge you to take
action and follow your dreams.

This
book is for anyone who wants to become a professional photographer
from scratch. Whether you are a complete beginner who wants to
learn
the basics of photography, or an experienced amateur who wants to
take your photography to the next level, or a seasoned pro who
wants
to refresh your skills and knowledge, this book is for you.

This
book is for anyone who wants to become a professional photographer
from scratch.

S
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o
what are you waiting for? Grab your camera, open this book, and
let’s
begin!

New
York, July 21, 2023
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Photography
    is the art and science of capturing light with a camera. In
    photography, there are some basic techniques that need to be
    mastered
    by photographers, both beginners and professionals. These
    techniques
    include:
  



  
	

        
Composition

        

  
	

        
Lighting

        

  
	

        
Focus

        

  
	

        
Exposure

        

  
	

        
White balance

        

  
	

        
ISO

        

  
	

        
Aperture

        

  
	

        
Shutter speed







Composition


Composition
is the way of arranging elements in a photo to make it look
attractive and balanced. A good composition can enhance the message
and aesthetics of the photo. Some composition rules that are
commonly
used are:


  
	

        
Rule of thirds: dividing the photo field into
        nine equal parts with two horizontal and two vertical
lines, then
        placing the object or focus point at one of the
intersections of the
        lines or along the lines. According to Tjiang (2015), the
rule of
        thirds is one of the simplest and most effective
composition
        techniques to make the photo more dynamic and
interesting.

        

  
	

        
Leading lines: using lines in the photo, such
        as roads, railways, fences, etc., to guide the viewer’s eye
to the
        object or focus point. According to Buku Fotografi
Indonesia (2020),
        leading lines can help create a sense of depth, direction,
and
        perspective in the photo.

        

  
	

        
Framing: using elements in the photo, such as
        doors, windows, branches, etc., to form a frame or frame
that
        surrounds the object or focus point. According to Buku
Dasar
        Fotografi (2020), framing can help focus attention on the
object or
        focus point and make the photo more impressive.

        

  
	

        
Symmetry and balance: creating symmetry or
        balance in the photo, either horizontally or vertically, by
placing
        the object or focus point in the center or on both sides of
the
        photo. According to Buku Belajar Fotografi Terbaik Untuk
Pemula Best
        Seller (2023), symmetry and balance can give a sense of
harmony,
        stability, and calmness in the photo.

        

  
	

        
Negative space: using empty space or areas
        without detail in the photo to give a minimalist, dramatic,
or
        highlight the object or focus point. According to Buku
Karya
        Fotografi (2020), negative space can provide contrast and
balance
        between the object or focus point and the
background.







Lighting


Lighting
is an important factor in photography because it determines the
color, mood, contrast, and detail of the photo. Lighting can come
from natural sources, such as the sun or moon, or artificial
sources,
such as lamps or flash. Some things to consider in lighting
are:


  
	

        
Direction of light: determining the position
        of light relative to the object or focus point, whether
from front
        (front light), back (back light), side (side light), or top
(top
        light). The direction of light can affect shadows,
silhouettes,
        textures, and depth of the photo. According to Tjiang
(2015), the
        most ideal direction of light is side light because it can
give a
        three-dimensional effect on the object or focus
point.

        

  
	

        
Time of light: determining the best time to
        shoot based on natural light conditions, whether morning
(golden
        hour), noon (harsh light), evening (golden hour), or night
(low
        light). The time of light can affect the color, intensity,
and angle
        of light from the photo. According to Buku Fotografi
Indonesia
        (2020), the time of light that is most preferred by
photographers is
        golden hour because it can provide warm, soft, and dramatic
light.

        

  
	

        
Quality of light: determining the type of
        light used for shooting, whether hard (hard light) or soft
(soft
        light). The quality of light can affect contrast,
gradation, and
        nuance from the photo. According to Buku Dasar Fotografi
(2020), the
        quality of light that is most suitable for the object or
focus point
        is soft light because it can provide even, smooth, and
natural
        light.







Focus


Focus
is a technique for adjusting sharpness from an object or focus
point
in a photo. A good focus can make an object or focus point look
clear
and stand out from background. Some things to consider in focus
are:


  
	

        
Type of focus: determining how to adjust focus
        in camera, whether manual (manual focus) or automatic (auto
focus).
        The type of focus can affect speed, accuracy, and
flexibility from
        process focus. According to Buku Belajar Fotografi Terbaik
Untuk
        Pemula Best Seller (2023), type of focus that is most
recommended is
        manual focus because it can give full control to
photographer for
        determine object or focus point desired.

        

  
	

        
Focus mode: determining focus mode that suits
        condition object or focus point , whether still (single
shot) or
        moving (continuous). Focus mode can affect camera’s ability
to
        lock and follow object or focus point. According to Buku
Fotografi
        Indonesia (2020), focus mode that is most suitable for
object or
        focus point that is still is single shot because it can
provide
        sharp and stable results, while focus mode that is most
suitable for
        object or focus point that is moving is continuous because
it can
        provide accurate and dynamic results.

        

  
	

        
Focus area: determining focus area that suits
        photo composition, whether single (single point) or
multiple
        (multiple point). Focus area can affect precision and
creativity
        from selection object or focus point. According to Tjiang
(2015),
        focus area that is most commonly used is single point
because it can
        provide accuracy and simplicity in determining object or
focus
        point, while focus area that is rarely used is multiple
point
        because it can provide freedom and uniqueness in
determining object
        or focus point.







Exposure


Exposure
is a technique for adjusting the amount of light that enters the
camera sensor. A good exposure can make the photo look bright and
detailed without being too dark (underexposed) or too bright
(overexposed). Some things to consider in exposure are:


  
	

        
Metering: measuring light intensity in photo
        field and determining appropriate exposure value. Metering
can be
        done by using metering mode in camera, such as matrix,
        center-weighted, or spot, or by using tools, such as light
meter or
        histogram. According to Buku Dasar Fotografi (2020),
metering is an
        important process in exposure because it can help
photographers to
        get optimal exposure according to light
conditions.

        

  
	

        
Exposure triangle: adjusting three variables
        that affect exposure, namely ISO, aperture, and shutter
speed.
        Exposure triangle can be used to achieve desired exposure
by
        balancing between three variables. According to Buku
Belajar
        Fotografi Terbaik Untuk Pemula Best Seller (2023), exposure
triangle
        is a basic concept in exposure because it can help
photographers to
        master other exposure techniques.

        

  
	

        
Exposure compensation: adjusting exposure
        value determined by metering by adding or reducing EV
(exposure
        value). Exposure compensation can be used to correct or
change
        exposure according to needs or preferences. According to
Tjiang
        (2015), exposure compensation is a practical technique in
exposure
        because it can help photographers to adjust exposure
quickly and
        easily.







White
balance


White
balance is a technique for adjusting color in photo to match
original
color object or focus point. A good white balance can make the
photo
look natural and cool without domination of certain colors, such as
yellow (warm) or blue (cool). Some things to consider in white
balance are:


  
	

        
Color temperature: determining color of light
        used for shooting, whether warm (warm) or cool (cool).
Color
        temperature can be measured with Kelvin (K) unit and can be
selected
        by using white balance mode in camera, such as auto,
daylight,
        cloudy, tungsten, etc., or by using tools, such as gray
card or
        white card. According to Buku Fotografi Indonesia (2020),
color
        temperature that is most suitable for natural light is
daylight
        because it can provide balanced and neutral
colors.

        

  
	

        
Color cast: eliminating or adding domination
        of certain colors in photo. Color cast can be caused by
light source
        that does not match white balance, such as neon lights or
        incandescent lamps, or by creative effects desired. Color
cast can
        be corrected or modified by using white balance correction
feature
        in camera or by using photo editing software. According to
Buku
        Karya Fotografi (2020), color cast can give artistic and
dramatic
        impression in photo if used properly.







ISO


ISO
is a technique for adjusting sensor sensitivity camera to light.
High
ISO can make the photo look brighter, but also more noisy (noisy).
Low ISO can make the photo look darker, but also smoother (smooth).
Some things to consider in ISO are:


  
	

        
ISO value: determining ISO value that suits
        light conditions and shutter speed speed. ISO value can be
selected
        by using ISO mode in camera, such as auto, manual, or
expanded. ISO
        value usually ranges from 100 to 6400, but can be higher or
lower
        depending on type of camera. According to Tjiang (2015),
ISO value
        that is most ideal is the lowest because it can provide the
best
        image quality.

        

  
	

        
Noise: reducing or increasing noise in photo.
        Noise is colored dots that appear on dark or uniform areas
in photo
        due to high ISO. Noise can be reduced by using low ISO
value, noise
        reduction filter in camera, or photo editing software.
According to
        Buku Belajar Fotografi Terbaik Untuk Pemula Best Seller
(2023),
        noise can interfere with detail and aesthetics of photo if
too much.







Aperture


Aperture
is a technique for adjusting size of lens hole camera that lets
light
into camera sensor. Large aperture can make the photo look brighter
and have short depth of field. Small aperture can make the photo
look
darker and have long depth of field. Some things to consider in
aperture are:


  
	

        
Aperture value: determining aperture value
        that suits light conditions and depth of field effect.
Aperture
        value can be selected by using aperture mode in camera,
such as
        aperture priority or manual. Aperture value is measured
with f-stop
        unit and usually ranges from f/1.4 to f/22, but can be
larger or
        smaller depending on type of lens. According to Buku Dasar
Fotografi
        (2020), aperture value that is most ideal is the largest
because it
        can provide the most light.

        

  
	

        
Depth of field: adjusting distance between
        nearest object and farthest object that still appear sharp
in photo.
        Depth of field can be influenced by aperture value,
distance between
        camera and object, and focal length of lens. Depth of field
that is
        short can make object or focus point look prominent from
background
        that is blurry, while depth of field that is long can make
all
        objects in photo appear sharp. According to Buku Fotografi
Indonesia
        (2020), depth of field is one of the techniques that can
provide
        beautiful bokeh or blur effect in photo.







Shutter
speed


Shutter
speed is a technique for adjusting how long shutter camera is open
to
let light into camera sensor. Fast shutter speed can make the photo
look darker and stop motion object or focus point. Slow shutter
speed
can make the photo look brighter and capture motion object or focus
point. Some things to consider in shutter speed are:


  
	

        
Shutter speed value: determining shutter speed
        value that suits light conditions and motion effect.
Shutter speed
        value can be selected by using shutter speed mode in
camera, such as
        shutter priority or manual. Shutter speed value is measured
with
        second or fraction of second unit and usually ranges from
1/8000 to
        30 seconds, but can be faster or slower depending on type
of camera.
        According to Tjiang (2015), shutter speed value that is
most ideal
        is the fastest because it can provide the sharpest
image.

        

  
	

        
Motion blur: reducing or increasing motion
        blur in photo. Motion blur is blur effect that appears on
object or
        focus point that moves due to slow shutter speed. Motion
blur can be
        reduced by using fast shutter speed, tripod, or stabilizer.
Motion
        blur can also be used to create creative effects, such as
panning,
        zooming, or light painting. According to Buku Karya
Fotografi
        (2020), motion blur is one of the techniques that can
provide
        dynamic and artistic impression in photo.







  

    
Basic
    photography techniques are composition, lighting, focus,
    exposure,
    white balance, ISO, aperture, and shutter speed. These
    techniques can
    be used to produce photos that are quality, attractive, and in
    accordance with the purpose and style of photographer. These
    techniques can also be combined and adjusted with conditions
    and
    preferences of photographer. By mastering basic photography
    techniques, photographers can improve their skills and
    creativity in
    capturing light with camera.
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